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Presidentôs Message  

 By: Grace Boehm, Board President 

 January 2025 

The December Board of Governors meeting was held on De-

cember 19. First and foremost, because of the delay in getting 

the budget finalized and approved, the printing and mailing of 

the coupon books for residents to use in paying their first quar-

ter dues was also delayed. They were mailed from Alabama to 

residentsô mailing addresses on Monday December 16th and 

should be arriving shortly. The Board recognizes the inconven-

ience associated with the late receipt of the coupon books espe-

cially over the holiday, so we voted to waive late fees and inter-

est on all payments received on or before January 31, 2025. 

Four funding requests were presented to the Board at the De-

cember meeting.  Three lights around the tennis courts were 

damaged as a result of Hurricane Milton and needed to be re-

placed. One vendor was able to obtain matching lights and they 

will be replaced at a cost of $8,100. Two other funding requests 

were made to replace vegetation that has either died or is dying: 

(1) a viburnum hedge along Palmer Ranch Parkway that will be 

replaced with 84 hardy and native pitch apple plants for a cost 

of $3,750 and (2) the area along the Central Sarasota Parkway 

wall where vegetation has died as a result of hurricanes and 

lightning strikes that will be addressed with a variety of 120 

shrubs and 3 trees for a cost of $5,850. Finally, the Landscape 

Committee proposed to replace the entrance landscape lighting 

at the North and South Gates at a cost of $42,610. This is a rela-

tively big-ticket item at a time when we are trying to fund many 

important and expensive projects. Butéthe current entrance 

lighting reflects poorly on the community and doesnôt compare 

favorably with other communities on Palmer Ranch. The only 

entrance lighting fixtures that are operational are the lighting 

on the pergola columns, limited and important up lights for the 

flags and entrance signs and a handful of other fixtures around 

the entrance areas.  The work needs to be done, and the Land-

scape Committee did its homework and found a superior solu-

tion at a lower cost than a ñsimpleò rip and replace. Important-

ly, this is the way asset replacement is supposed to work.            

Cont. p.2 

2025 
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Kathrin Harris       941-228-4588 

Vice President        

vp@myturtlerock.com 

Curt Gilroy              703-577-4841 

Secretary 

secretary@myturtlerock.com 

Ehren McGeehan   651-216-1116  

Governor 

Governor1@myturtlerock.com 

 

. The January 2025 meeting is currently scheduled 

for January 31, 2025. We hope to see you there. 

 Susan  Birkenmaier     
         708 -203-2746                                                                                                                                 

Treasurer                                               

treasurer@myturtlerock.com 

Rick Myerburg         412 889-2572 

Governor                                                                                    

Governor2@myturtlerock.com 

 

2024  Board of Governors 

Phil Grayton           978-828-2781 

Governor                                               

Governor3@myturtlerock.com 

Grace Boehm          908-415-2051 

President 

president@myturtlerock.com 

 
 The Association has an asset that has an 

anticipated useful life and the Association 

has been saving for the eventual replace-

ment of these lights since they were in-

stalled in 2009. The $42,610 cost is slight-

ly LESS than what has been saved in re-

serves.  In this case, the Board is able to 

meet its responsibilities to protect the val-

ue of all of our property. Kudos to the 

Landscape Committee for a job well done.      

The Board also filled vacancies on a com-

mittee and a task force: Larry Johnsen was 

appointed to the Natural Assets Commit-

tee and Karen Howe was appointed to the 

Honore Border Task Force.  

One of the initiatives the Board has begun 

in 2024 is making sure we have official 

board-approved policies to ensure con-

sistency in understanding and to facilitate 

transferring of responsibilities to new 

Board members. For example, the Board 

approved a policy for how the newly estab-

lished Disaster/Emergency Fund is man-

aged: what can it be spent on, how is it 

funded, when does it need (or not need) to 

be replenished. The policy will be posted 

on the new platform after January 1 when 

we move to the Vantaca platform with the 

transition to Gulf Coast as our manage-

ment company.  

With the new budget for 2025, the contri-

bution to the reserves has increased sub-

stantially. The Board must decide how to 

allocate that increased funding across the 

six categories of reserve funding. The rec-

ommendation from the FIRRM was ap-

proved which allocates the funding across 

the six categories aligned with the recom-

mendation from Dreux Isaac, our Reserve 

Study experts. Thank you to the FIRRM 

for this recommendation as well as for 

drafting the new policy on how to manage 

the Disaster Emergency fund. 
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Presidents Report Continuedé 

The Board, the FIRRM, Nanette and Nan have been working hard with Gulf Coast to establish 

our systems and data so we can pay bills, accept payment of dues, communicate with residents, 

manage compliance, and support the ARC as soon as possible. Our lofty goal is to hit the ground 

running on January 1, and we are making good progress. Shortly after the first of the year, Gulf 

Coast will be communicating with all of us on how to set up our Vantaca portals and how to use 

them. Bye, bye AppFolio, hello Vantaca. Thank you for your patience as we move through yet 

another transition.  

I hope you all have a happy and peaceful holiday and a wonderful new year!  

Homeowner Dues & Payment Info  

 

 

¢ƘŜ ¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊϥǎ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ ƛƴŦƻǊƳǎ ȅƻǳ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ           
ƛƴŎǊŜŀǎŜ ǘƻ Ϸунр ǇŜǊ ǉǳŀǊǘŜǊ ŦƻǊ ƘƻƳŜƻǿƴŜǊ ŘǳŜǎ 

ǎǘŀǊǝƴƎ WŀƴǳŀǊȅ нлнрΦ 

Note 
¶ ¦ǇŘŀǘŜ ǇŀȅƳŜƴǘ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ŦƻǊ /ŜƴǘŜƴƴƛŀƭ .ŀƴƪ ŀƴŘ 
ŎƻƴŬǊƳ ¢Ǌǳƛǎǘ ƛǎ ƴƻ ƭƻƴƎŜǊ ƭƛǎǘŜŘ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ ŘǳŜǎ ǇŀȅŜŜΦ 

 
 
If you have any questions  regarding dues payments 
please email treasurer@myturtlerock.com 
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           Treasurer's Report  
By Susan Birkenmaier, Ed.D . 

Year-to-Date Ending          November, 2024 

 Nov YTD  Annual Budget     Percent collected/actual            

  spent                        Total       of annual budget                                                   

Income: Assessments and other        $ 1,750,481       $1,886,504       92.79%    

 

Expenses:   

General and Administrative                $    519,728          516,250           100.01% 

Common Grounds                  258,914        277,948           93.15% 

Access Control/Gatehouse           341,517                 391,037       87.34% 

Facilities Maintenance                             114,748       157,270       72.92% 

Utilities                                                         79,114         88,100    89.80% 

Reserves Contributions   427,074       465,899                         91.67% 

                           Total Expenses $ 1,741,095      $1,896,504      91.81% 

   Expense in excess of income y-t-d     $  9,386       

Percent of fiscal year lapsed   91.67% 

 

This report reflects financial transactions as recorded under the accrual method of accounting. 

ððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððð 

  

         Assessments: Outstanding HOA Feesð (4th Qtr fees became due on October 1) 

   (0-30 days)       $       0  

 (31-60 days)     $  17,234   

 (61-90 days)     $       130 

 ( 91+ days)       $    7,801 

                      Total       $   25,175 

ððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððð 

 

For more detailed monthly and annual financial information, dating back to 2015, please visit our website-

Myturtlerock.com Resident Only tab.  This is a password protected section; please email  

trcommunications@myturtlerock.com, and request the password by providing your name and TR address. 
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T.R.O.M. Trivia    January 2025 

 

 

  1. In T.R.O.M., the terms home, lot, and dwelling are used interchangeably throughout the 
document. There is no occasion where they have different meanings, True or False? And if 
False, what is/are the exception (s).  

      

2. According to T.R.OM.. ñimmediate familyò is a term that includes 10 specific groups of peo-
ple. How many can you name? 

      

3.Garages are limited to very specific uses in T/R. Living quarters, kitchens, and commercial 
use are some of the uses prohibited; however, a playroom for resident children is allowed as 
long as the garage door is kept closed. True or False? 

 

  

Cam Corner  
by  Nanette Thomas, Community Association Manager 

 

Happy New Year!  
 

Management and Bank changes are coming  
to Turtle Rock effective January 1, 2025.  

 
Our communication via email will also be changing. Please be 
patient and if you do not receive your emails from Turtle Roc k. 
Make  sure your email address downloaded correctly into 
the new system.  
 
You should have received your payment booklet for your 
2025 quarterly dues this past week. The Board has voted 
not to enforce late fees in the month of January for the first 
quarterly 2025 dues, due to late arrival of the coupon 
books. 

Nanette Thomas, LCAM 

Turtle Rock Community           

Association 

Civix Property Manager 

8500 Turtle Rock Blvd 

Sarasota, FL 34238 

Turtle Rock Office.             

941-921-3865  
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Interested in serving on the Finances, Infrastructure Resources,  

Risk Management (FIRRM) committee? 

 

Beginning January 2025, there is an opening for a new FIRRM committee member. The pur-
pose of the FIRRM is to monitor the performance of Turtle Rock financial activities, invest-
ments (both capital and financial), and the enterprise risk (both insurable and self-insured 
risk) of the Association, and to make recommendations to the Board for resource utilization 
or resource management in a manner that complies with Florida statutes, Turtle Rockôs Deed 
of Restrictions, and other applicable industry standards. Committee membership includes the 
Board President and Treasurer, Board liaison and 2-4 HOA members. The (FIRRM) currently 
has an opening for an additional committee member. 

 

Along with attending monthly committee meetings to offer perspective on various topics, 
members will commit personal time working on the HOA needs, such as reviewing financial 
reporting and accounting, data assessment and collections, drafting policies and procedures, 
researching questions with appropriate legal or financial authorities, and writing proposals 
(RFPs) or contracts, etc. needed for HOA services.  

 

If you are interested in serving on the FIRRM committee, please send an email to Treasur-
er@myturtlerock.com. We will send you a FIRRM letter of application that provides more 
detail and asks you to provide information on your interest and qualifications. All applicants 
will be considered. Committee membership recommendations are then submitted for Board 
of Governor appointment. 

 

 

lŉļŬƪ Ȉŉşŷŕƨ Ĳƪ Ƙ ĳħŕşŬŋƪ 

ȄļŅŷŚƨ ŅşǛ ŴŉŋŚņǟ ŴŉħǤ ĸşǋᴄǤ 

ŴħůŴƪ ħǟ ņşşƨ ħǟ Əşǩ ļƎũļĳŴļƨב 

mailto:Treasurer@myturtlerock.com
mailto:Treasurer@myturtlerock.com
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Two Positions open for the 

 Turtle Rock Board of Governors  

 

The Nominating Committee appreciates the investment in time and effort that 

Board members and committee members make in volunteering to keep Turtle Rock 

a desirable place in which to live.  There are two vacancies on the Board in this elec-

tion cycle.  Forms to self-nominate for the Board were sent out at the beginning of 

November along with the date of the annual meeting to be held on Thursday, Febru-

ary 27, 2025.  Board positions are filled through self-nominations because it is a 

commitment that one alone must make.  However, that is not to say that if you 

know someone who you think would be a valuable asset to our Board, but may need 

a nudge to step forward, you may encourage him or her to run. In choosing to run, 

please consider your background and experiences which may make you a good fit.   

For example, have you served on Turtle Rock Committees, or do you have a profes-

sional background that would lend itself to serving on the Board?   

 

Candidate Applications Due 

January 10, 2025  1:00 p.m.  
Candidate Applications have been mailed to every household but can   

also be obtained from the Turtle Rock Office, Turtle Rock Community 

Center during business hours Monday through Friday.  

 

If you have any questions, please reach out to Patty Fleming at pflem-

ingcp@hotmail.com or Dodie Neuhauser at dodieyn@icloud.com your Nomination 

Committee Co-Chairs. 

 

mailto:pflemingcp@hotmail.com
mailto:pflemingcp@hotmail.com
mailto:dodieyn@icloud.com
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Turtle Rock Board of Governorôs Election 

 

Candidate Applications Due 

January 10, 2025  1:00 p.m.  
Candidate Applications have been mailed to every household but can  

also be obtained from the Turtle Rock Office. 

  
Candidateôs Night 

February 6, 2025  6:30 p.m. 

 
Annual Member Meeting 

February 27, 2025 6:30 pm 

Ballots and Proxies due  
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Mark your calendars! 

January 15th ï 12 pm, Annual Meeting ï New China Buffet ï introduction of 

Board for 2025   

Jeff Fasick, President           Fred Howe, Vice President    Ken Rosemann, Secretary 

Richard Miller, Treasurer    Ron Contillo, Activities           Chris Foust, Bylaws 

Bob Arnet, Speakers             Bill Kozlowski, Membership                                          

Doug Cordier and Doug Lind, Restaurants     

 

January 24th ï 6-9 pm, Music Bingo at the Community Center 

February 15th ï 1-3 pm, Cybersecurity Workshop, protecting yourself in    

                                       the digital age at the Community Center 

****** 

MONTHLY LUNCHEON REGISTRATION 

Effective with the February luncheon, Members will be asked to pay for 

their lunch in advance.  Checks will need to be made out to, Turtle Rock 

Menôs Club, with the selected entr®e noted on the check and placed in the 

Menôs mailbox at the Community Center.  This change is necessary as res-

taurants require a commitment as to the number attending and no-shows 

are being paid for by the Menôs Club. 

Weekly Golf Outing 

If you are a golfer, consider joining your neighbors for a round at Serenoa Golf Club each Thurs-
day morning.  Send an email to, TRMCGolf@gmail.com for more information. 

******* 
We wish the following a Happy Birthday!  

 If I have missed anyone, email me and I will update the TRMC website. 

Terry Cooney, Doug Cordier, Chris Foust, Kyle Gingras,  

Fred Howe, Keith Jones, Chris Lauria, Tore Nordal  

If you know of someone who may be interested in joining the Menôs Club, please have them call 

or text Bill Kozlowski at, 630-373-7829 or turtlerockmensclub@gmail.com.  

We wish everyone a Happy and Healthy 2025! 

Turtle Rock Menôs Club  
By Ken Rosemann 

mailto:TRMCGolf@gmail.com
mailto:turtlerockmensclub@gmail.com
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Turtle Rock Womenôs Club 

Turtlerockwomensclub@gmail.com 

 

 

 

WAYR?  What Are You Reading? 

Join the evening book club of the Womenôs Club in 

Turtle Rock. Members of the group discuss all kinds of books 

that they have been reading and recommending (or sometimes 

suggesting we avoid).  Suggestions might include fiction, nonfic-

tion, mysteries, historical, humor ï you never know, so we get 

lots of ideas.  If youôre interested in learning more, contact  

Paula Griffin (pygriff@gmail.com.) 

 

 

Answers to TROM TRIVIA 

1. True. There are no exceptions. (TROM III, A, 1) 

  

2. 1-spouse 

 2-domestic partner 

 3-parents 

 4-children 

 5-siblings 

 6-grandchildren 

 7-nieces of the owner 

 8-nephews of the owner 

 9- nieces of the ownerôs spouse or domestic partner 

 10 nephews of the ownerôs spouse or domestic partner 

 (TROM III, A, 2) 

          

        3.   False. (TROM III, B, 8) 

   

mailto:pygriff@gmail.com
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Sarasota county-sponsored  

Hazardous Waste Pick-up  
 

February 18, 2025 
10-12 am 

¶ Adhesives and glue 

¶ Aerosols 

¶ Antifreeze 

¶ Automotive products 

¶ Cleaners 

¶ Electronics 

¶ Fertilizers 

¶ Fluorescent lamps 

¶ Gasoline 

Types of items accepted 
¶ Pool chemicals 

¶ Propane cylinders 

¶ Rechargeable batteries 

  NO fee  required to participate! To include your address on the community maps 
handed to shoppers at the gate showing participant sellersô addresses, simply email 

your name, phone # and address to                                                                           

trcommunications@myturtlerock.com 

no later than February 10, 2025 

Turtle Rock will place an ad in local newspapers and Palmer Ranch will include       

information in their monthly newsletter to advertise the event. 

Please Note: owners are responsible for their own sale 

February 22, 2025 

from 8-11:30am  

Turtle Rockõs Annual  

Garage Sale 




